MEETING OF COUNCIL 10 MAaY 2021

Item 8.1 Parliamentarian and Departmental Letters received by the Mayor

Appendix 4 Letter from The Hon Shaun Leane MP — Minister for Local Government, Minister for Suburban
Development and Minister for Veterans — Melton City Council’s State Budget Submission 2021-
2022 - dated 21 April 2021

The Hon Shaun Leane mMp

Minister for Local Government 121 Exhibition Street
Minister for Suburban Development Melbourne, Victoria 3000 Australia
Minister for Veterans Telephone: +61 3 8392 2240

DX 210074

Ref: CMIN-2-21-7649

Cr Kathy Majdlik

Mayor

Melton City Council

232 High Street

PO Box 21

Melton VIC 3337
kathy.majdlik@melton.vic.gov.au

Dear Cr Majdlik

Thank you for your email of 5 February 2021 regarding Melton City Council’s State Budget
Submission 2021-2022. | apologise for the delay in responding.

Following my recent visit to Melton, | was pleased to receive your submission and to see
your plans for the community. | appreciate your jobs and investment proposal and the way

that your council has planned for long-term growth in the City of Melton.

Your submission will be considered and subject to budget considerations ahead of the
2021-22 Victorian Budget.

Thank you for taking the time to write to me.

Yours sincerely

Ao

The Hon Shaun Leane MP

Minister for Local Government
Minister for Suburban Development
Minister for Veterans

21 April 2021
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